December 14, 2018
Dear School Board Members and Administrators,

We have been evaluating the opportunity for the district to potentially improve the facilities and utilize the associated energy savings from the improvements to pay for the project over time through a state of Kentucky approved and governed program:  the Kentucky Guaranteed Energy Savings Contract Program.

After completing a 6-month review and evaluation process, we feel that Energy Optimizers, USA will provide our district the best opportunity for success for this project based on the following criteria:

· Their expertise, knowledge and understanding of our facilities;

· Their credible reputation, experience and knowledge related to all aspects associated with our needs to ensure a successful energy conservation project specifically designed to fit our needs;

· Their vendor-neutral status and willingness to allow our district and staff to assist in the development and implementation of the project (which will reduce the cost of the project);

· Their focus on the educational components and opportunities the project will provide for our students, staff and community – including implementing an educational component for our students throughout the process;

· Their recent selection as a verified vendor through the Kentucky Educational Development Corporation’s guaranteed energy savings performance contract program.  This was a competitive selection process that Energy Optimizers, USA was selected for and pricing and quality of their projects were a very heavy part of the evaluation process
We would like to proceed with having Energy Optimizers, USA implement this exciting project with the district.  Although there are many “checks and balances” at the state level prior to the project being able to be started and implemented, I feel it is critically important that the BOE have the opportunity to understand the project as well as meet the President and Founder of Energy Optimizers, USA in order to have a better understanding of the very exciting project that we are recommending the district implement.

The following Questions and Answers document has been put together for your advantage as these are many of the questions me and the district team have asked during the past 6-month process.
Sincerely,
Ron Kinmon
Director of Student Services
Dayton Independent School District
Guaranteed Energy Savings Contract Project
 “Questions & Answers”
Q:  What is a Guaranteed Energy Savings Contract (GESC) Project?

A:  This is a state of Kentucky program that allows Kentucky public school districts implement factility improvement projects and utilize the savings associated with the project to pay for the project over time (up to 20 years) – WITHOUT having to use any operating funds or asking the taxpayers for any additional funds.

Basically, we use the savings associated with the project to pay for the project cost over time.  Otherwise put, we pay the utility companies less and use that savings to pay for the project.

Q:  How much research have we done regarding this potential project?

A:  We have done a great deal of research in developing this project.  This has included speaking with the different state agencies that manage the GESC program to the Kentucky Educational Development Corporation that assists schools with selecting qualified vendors to interviewing and reviwieng very comprehensive proposals from (3) very qualified companies that provide these services.

We have also spent time discussing our options with our district fiscal agent, Ross Sinclair.

Each of the state agencies and our fiscal agent all felt that since our facilities will be in place for the foreseeable future, that a project such as this would indeed make sense for the district.

Q:  Why have we chosen to work with Energy Optimizers, USA?

A:  We feel that Energy Optimizers, USA offers our district the best opportunity of delivering the most beneficial solutions for our district.  This decision is based on the following reasons:

· Energy Optimizers, USA is a vendor-neutral organization that worked directly with our district facilities staff and administrators to develop the most appropriate project for our district – they most definitely LISTENED to our needs and wants and developed a project around our district…… not what they manufacture or felt should be our needs/wants.
· Energy Optimizers, USA comes highly recommended by the Kentucky Educational Development Corporation.  This organization just completed a comprehensive competitive bidding and selection process and they awarded Energy Optimizers USA an agreement to provide these services throughout the state of Kentucky under their representation.

· They have implemented the most energy savings projects in the Ohio K-12 school market every  for the past 9 years and have implemented over $100,000,000 of these projects.

· They have NEVER had a change order in the history of their company.

· In addition, Energy Optimizers, USA’s focus on education and positive community relations as part of this project.  Energy Optimizers, USA has had much success with local and national media in providing schools they work with positive public relations.
Based on our experience and reference checks of Energy Optimizers, USA, we are confident that this organization offers our school district the best opportunity to maximize our energy savings while continuing to provide an excellent educational environment for our students and staff.
Q:  How will the natural gas and electrical usages/savings be reported so we know the results of the project after the project is completed?

A:  Energy Optimizers, USA will submit reports of utility usages and costs to our district for twenty years following completion of the project.  These reports will allow for continued tracking of the energy usages, savings and a continued running analysis of the success of the project.  This will also allow for continued adjustments to be made to our systems in order to continually optimize the efficiency of the systems. 
In addition, Energy Optimizers, USA will be required to submit these reports to the Kentucky Department of Education for review and verification.

Q: Natural gas and electric prices vary, so, how will we track and verify the savings?

A:  The savings are based on reducing the amount of natural gas (gallons) and electricity (KWH) consumed.  This allows for an accurate analysis of the actual reduction of energy used to operate the school.  An average of the past 12 months will be used to determine the base usage.  If utility prices continue to increase as we all expect, the project savings will actually be greater than what has been proposed.  

Q:  How do we take the weather into account when comparing the base year (last 12 months average) to the years following the project completion?

A:  We will utilize weather data in order to offer an accurate analysis of the performance of the energy conservation project (see “Total MMBTU/HDD” and “Total KWH/CDD” in the report/proposal).  A heating degree day (HDD) or cooling degree day (CDD) is the degree to which the average daily temperature varies from 65 degrees.  

Example:  If the average daily temperature was 25 degrees today, this would be 40 heating degree days.

Q:  How was the Operations & Maintenance savings determined?

A:  We discussed and reviewed our past maintenance costs along with industry standards associated with energy savings opportunity to determine the amount of money that would have been saved if this project had been on an annual basis.  The amount utilized for the proposal purposes are conservative in nature due to the fact that operations & maintenance savings are difficult to quantify and estimate.  

In order to be conservative, I evaluated the proposals and the guaranteed energy savings by itself almost entirely covers the cost of the project with NO Operations and Maintenance savings figured in.  
Q:  What about renewable energy applications?

A:  We reviewed several renewable energy options and discussed solar PV (electric).  The state of Kentucky past legislation that limits the solar production to 30KW (unless an exception is provided by the utility provider, such as Duke Energy).

Therefore, a 30 KW solar array has been developed and included into the project (to be installed on the roof of the High School.

Q:  How will this affect the district financially?  

A:  That is the best part of a project like this.  The savings associated with the project will pay for the project cost and not have a negative effect financially on the district while enabling the district to take care of capital needs and improve the educational learning environment.

Based on the 20-year financial pro forma our fiscal agent, Ross Sinclair, performed for the district, this project will result in:

· $ 1,752,797 of savings to the district 

· $ 1,463,635 of costs to the district

· $ 289,162 of Positive Cash Flow for the District!!!

Q:  What are the Next Steps and Timeline?

A:  Upon approval to proceed with working with Energy Optimizers, USA (Resolution at next week’s BOE meeting), there are many “checks and balances” steps that need to be presented, reviewed and reviewed by the Kentucky Department of Education prior to the BOE being able to award an agreement or borrow the funds to proceed with such a project.

These “checks and balances” would likely take place during the months of December, January and February and the project could potentially begin (LED lighting) as early as March and the project could be completed prior to the next school year (August of 2019).

Mr. Greg Smith of Energy Optimizers, USA will be at the BOE meeting next Wednesday to review the the project in more detail and answer any more additional questions each of you may have.  I simply felt this document and the other documents I have provided would provide you quality information and details to review prior to his presentation on this excellent opportunity for the district and our community.

Sincerely,

Ron Kinmon

Director of Student Services

Dayton Independent School District

